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Environment & Community Safety Directorate
Leadership Performance Meeting

Review of significant risks

	Date of meeting
	21 December 2010

	Performance Meeting Briefing note
	Winter Related Crime Activities - 

Doorstep Crime & Thefts from Motor Vehicles

	

	Area of Risk
	Increase in burglary activity and the effects of darker nights and xmas shopping on theft from motor vehicles 

	Reason for inclusion as a significant risk
	Hypothesis being tested

	Summary of the current position



	CHALLENGE
	RESPONSE


	(1) To understand whether the on-set of darker nights increase the threats of 
· Doorstep Crime activity, particularly with older citizens, and
· Thefts from motor vehicles (TFMV) and, if so, what responses can be implemented to reduce them.

	(1) Doorstep Crime

There is a growing suspicion that many older residents will not report incidents of burglary caused by door step crime activity because they feel embarrassed about admitting that they have been tricked.  In addition, many residents do not realise that they have been robbed until much later after the event.

This problem is exacerbated by the on-set of darker nights because it enables bogus callers to work more confidently under cover of darkness, and illicit “calls” related to such things as garden maintenance in the summer turn to other excuses in the winter (e.g. utilities etc). 

The initiative to assist older residents involves the Community Safety Unit and the police working in partnership to identify vulnerable groups to undertake;
· Education and awareness activity.

· Creating “no cold call” zones

· Working with organisations to ensure only legitimate calls are made by appointment only (e.g. utility companies).
· Assistance with the installation of door chains, view “coms”, and external dawn till dusk lighting.

Organisations like housing associations also contribute to this initiative by creating “hot spot” zones for particularly vulnerable people.

Thefts from Motor Vehicles
Analysis undertaken for 2008 to 2010 reveals that the risk of TFMV is lower during winter months (November to March inclusive) when taken as an average (Winter 2,545 divided by 5 months = 509 recorded incidents per month VERSUS Summer (April to October inclusive - 3,816 divided by 7 months = 545 recorded incidents per month). 
It might be speculated that criminals prefer to undertake TFMV during daylight hours as this facilitates their easier identification of valuables contained within the vehicle and easier identification of persons who may intervene.  
The approach of Salford CDRP remains to implement sustainable crime reduction responses throughout the year, including presentations to fresher students at the University of Salford and the display of vehicle crime prevention signage in vulnerable locations.

* This data should be supplemented with data relating to the specific time of the offence but due to GMP inaccuracies associated with time from and to fields this piece of analysis is ongoing.  



	(2) To understand whether Xmas shopping have an impact on the increase of thefts from motor vehicles (TFMV).
	(2) Analysis undertaken for the combined time period of December 2008 and December 2009 reveals that December is the seventh highest month for recorded offences of TFMV.  When combined with the month of November, which some might suggest is the start of  Xmas shopping, a more vulnerable position becomes known.  
It is speculated that the risk of TFMV relates to the supply and demand of car parking and, in particular, insecure on street car parking, for which the parking demand associated with Xmas shoppers consequently increases the risk.   

      In addition it could be speculated that some Xmas shoppers store valuable presents within their vehicles making them more attractive to criminals although it should be remembered that most TFMV offences are undertaken by offenders on foot or using pedal cycles, with limited opportunity resulting to carry off large items.      
The approach of Salford CDRP remains to implement sustainable crime reduction responses throughout the year, including display of a mock vehicle containing Xmas presents in high footfall areas.



	
	


	PERFORMANCE INFORMATION (where applicable)
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Jul | Aug | sep | oct | Nov | Dec | Jan | Feb | Mar | apr | May | Jun

——2008/2000 | 284 | 254 | 351 | 424 | 401 | 313 | 263 | 250 | 324 | 254 | 313 | 276
———2009/2010 | 302 | 238 | 289 | 258 | 324 | 203 | 132 | 173 | 162 | 172 | 233 | 158
===2010/2011| 138 | 138 | 180 | 161







	Support required



	One Council
	For all partner agencies and staff to remain vigilant, removing valuables from their own vehicles and reporting any suspicious behaviour to GMP without delay.
For street based staff to promptly report any incidents of vehicle related crime so that GMP can record more accurate offence time details and allocate resources accordingly.

	SSP
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